The Corporation of the Township of Oro-Medonte
Notice of Adoption of an Updated Official Plan

Please Be Advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Oro-Medonte
enacted By-law No. 2022-091 to adopt the Township’s updated Official Plan on the 5"
day of October, 2022 pursuant to Sections 17 and 26 of the Planning Act, R.S.0. 1990

c.P. 13 as amended.

And Take Notice That any person or public body will be entitled to receive a Notice of
Decision of the Approval Authority, being the County of Simcoe, if a written request to be
notified of the Decision is made to:

Mr. Nathan Westendorp, MCIP RPP
Director of Planning/Chief Planner
County of Simcoe, Planning Department
Administration Centre
1110 Highway 26
Midhurst, Ontario LOL 1X0
Email: Nathan.Westendorp @ simcoe.ca

The Purpose and Effect of the updated Official Plan is to ensure the Township of Oro-
Medonte planning policies conform with all current Provincial and County Policies and
Plans in accordance with Section 26 of the Planning Act. This updated Official Plan will
better position the Township for future Official Plan review/updates following the
completion of the County of Simcoe’s Municipal Comprehensive Review and Official
Plan Amendment Process. The updated Official Plan will provide a concise Township
planning policy document that transparently outlines all current Provincial and County
policies for public awareness in one consolidated document.

Lands Affected by the updated Official Plan include all lands within the Township of
Oro-Medonte and as such, no key map has been provided in this notice.

Prior To adoption of the updated Official Plan, a statutory Open House was held on
August 31, 2022 and a statutory Public Meeting was held on September 8, 2022 to
receive public input on the proposed updated Official Plan in accordance with Sections
17(15) and 26(3) of the Planning Act, R.S.0. 1990. With the adoption of Motion No.
DSC221005-6 of the Development Services Committee, Council deems it expedient to
adopt the Township’s updated Official Plan.

Public Input in the form of oral submissions at the Public Meeting and written
submissions in advance of and following the Public Meeting, was received by the
Township. Details regarding how the public input was considered is available in
Township staff report Iltem 7a) DS2022-124. The Township is satisfied that all
submissions were given full consideration prior to adoption of the updated Official Plan.
To view ltem 7a) DS2022-124, visit
https://oromedonte.civicweb.net/Portal/Meetinglnformation.aspx?0Org=Cal&ld=1211. A
hardcopy of ltem 7a) DS2022-124 will be made available upon request.

The Updated Official Plan and background materials are available for viewing on the
Township of Oro-Medonte website at www.oro-medonte.ca/opr.

Anyone Wishing to appeal Council’s decision on the updated Official Plan can only do
so after a Decision on the updated Official Plan has been made by the County of

Simcoe.

Dated at the Township of Oro-Medonte, this 13" day of October, 2022.

N\

Jéﬁette Teeter
Deputy Clerk
Township of Oro-Medonte




